Autumn  2020                                 Welcome back!

The class 3 staff team are looking forward to welcoming back our year 3s as year 4s and, of course, to properly meeting our new year 3 cohort! We all understand that the past 6 months have been very different for us all and we are well aware that some of your children may be feeling uncertain and weary about returning to school.  Please be assured that we have discussed this at length as a whole school staff team and we are all ready to provide a caring and understanding presence to all children in school and an adapted timetable to manage this situation.  (Details of our class recovery curriculum can be found on the school website using the curriculum tab.)
The teaching team in class 3 is as follows:
Mrs Anna Neville will be teaching Monday to Wednesday lunchtime. Mrs Anne Smart will teach from Wednesday afternoon through to Friday.  We are also lucky enough to be supported by Miss Amy Raymont and Mrs Catherine Monroe who will be working alongside us too.
You will already be aware that class 3 children will be collected from the school gate at 8:45am (your prompt arrival and social distancing are much appreciated) and hand-washing will be their first activity on arrival in the classroom.  Playtimes and lunchtimes will be enjoyed on one playground (within the class 3 bubble) with a box of play equipment to use if they wish.  School lunches and packed lunches will be eaten in class 3 at 12:30 each day and tables thoroughly cleaned before the afternoon session resumes.  Children will soon become familiar with the regular hand-washing routines we adopt from day one.  The children will be brought to the school gate for a prompt 3:30 pm pick-up each afternoon unless they are booked into after school care.
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As ever, reading remains a vital part of child development. We will continue to use the Accelerated Reader programme. The children will have regular reading slots in class where they will have time to read, change their own books and complete book quizzes. We will continue to use the yellow home-school books to record their reading.  Please encourage your child/ren to record ANY reading they do, including newspapers, magazines, leaflets etc.  We cannot emphasise enough how important it is for the children to continue to read at home to help develop their fluency, understanding of the books they read, and, most importantly, share and nurture their love of reading with their family. The children will need to continue to bring their yellow book and reading book to school EVERYDAY.  (We have a new system to ensure books are only able to be chosen from the library after a period of 72 hours since last touched.)
Homework will usually be set on a Wednesday for completion by the following Monday – details of this along with login information will be shared with you in separate communications once we have shared our new online resources and reading expectations with the children.  We will get into the swing of home-learning in a week or two’s time.  Clear details of homework activities will be stuck inside your child’s homework book as an extra reference.
Class 3’s PE lessons will be taught on Tuesdays and Thursdays for this initial half term.  As for last year, Matt Tanner, our Academy PE teacher, will be working alongside all classes on Thursdays.  PE kits should be worn to school on these two days (to avoid additional clothing being brought in from home)and should consist of a white t-shirt, a navy sweatshirt, navy shorts or joggers (we suggest wearing joggers with shorts beneath as the autumnal temperatures begin to cool)and a pair of sturdy, outdoor trainers. [image: image3.wmf]
This year, WWL (Wild Woodland Learning) will relate to different aspects of the class curriculum – sometimes through science, sometimes through English, FaB or PSHE.  As a result of this, children will be alerted to the day they need to come dressed in their WWL clothing as it will vary each week and sometimes will happen twice a week and not every week.  Wellies and waterproofs will need to be brought in a bag for their pegs (as children clearly cannot wear these in school!), however, old trousers, T shirts and jumpers and trainers/shoes can be worn from home on WWL days.  
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With our ever-changing weather patterns, please ensure your child brings a named coat to school every day.  It MUST be waterproof as it’s vital children can get outside as much as possible even within light showers.  We also encourage children to bring in a named water bottle, on a daily basis, to maintain hydration levels.
We hope everyone enjoys the beginning of the new term and thank you for your continued support.  If you require information or clarification on anything, please feel free to send
In a note with your child or email us at school and we will reply at our earliest opportunity.  Further details of our class procedures are accessible on the class web page within our Parent Meeting powerpoint.
Thank you!
Anna Neville, Anne Smart, Amy Raymont and Catherine Monroe
